

rn (03) 9467 2499 Fax (03) 9467 4899

www.ncc.vic.edu.au ncc@ncc.vic.edu.au 31 McLeans Road Bundoora VIC 3083

Principal: Mr Damian Higgins Registered No. 1787 ABN: 59 805 270 397

2nd September 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Yesterday, the Victorian Government confirmed that Melbourne's current lockdown will be extended and that schools will continue with online learning for the remainder of Term 3. The Government has also confirmed that they will share updated details about arrangements for Term 4 in the next week or so.

Consequently, the College will continue to operate as follows:

Our Preps to Year 12 students will continue online learning for the duration of this extended lockdown. We will continue to provide onsite supervision for Prep to Year 12 students of authorised workers and vulnerable students. Where students can learn from home, we request that they do learn from home.

As a staff, we continue to hold all our students and their families in our daily prayers. This extended period of lockdown and Remote Learning is difficult for everyone, some more so than others. If there is an increased level of stress in your family at this time, be that emotional, financial or social, please know that the College is here to help in whatever way we can. Please get in touch with us via the College office on 9467 2499 or email us at ncc@ncc.vic.edu.au.

It is important for us to be a strong and supportive community and reach out to those in need. The effects of this pandemic are not borne equally, but as a Christian Community we can make a difference and strive to support those most in need, whatever those needs might be.

I pray that the peace of Christ be with all of us during this time and the weeks ahead.

Yours faithfully

Damian Higgins

Principal